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Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee
UPDATE on East Lancashire Road (A580) Proposals

This note is to update the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee on progress being made on road safety proposals for the A580 in line with our previous decisions.
Previous decisions of the Community Committee have asked for a pedestrian “all red” phase to be put into the traffic lights sequencing at the A580/Newearth Road junction at Ellenbrook following the fatal incident on 6th May 2005. 

Current traffic regulations state that pedestrian facilities cannot be put in without the speed limit being reduced from its current 60mph between the city boundary with Wigan MBC (near to Queen’s Island) and the Homebase DIY Store (close to the off slip from the end of the M61 to the A580).
Proposed Speed Limit Reduction to 50mph
Attached is the letter dated 18th February 2008 from Andy Devine, Road Casualty Reduction Group Officer at Urban Vision Partnership that has been circulated to residents and businesses and other interested parties along the line of the A580 within Salford.

The letter is self explanatory but we draw your attention to the timescale towards completion.

Proposed layout for the All Red phase of the A580/Newearth Road junction

Also attached is the draft proposal of the road layout for the All Red phase sequence. Andy Devine and his team are currently working up a consultation letter to which the plan will be attached. 
The plan shows that the red phase would allow pedestrians to activate a pedestrian crossing control (red and green man) and cross one arm of the A580 or the side roads during the red phase in one movement.

The letter will be widely circulated and comments sought in a similar manner to the consultation on the proposed speed reduction. If this consultation is favourable then the proposal will be put out to a formal consultation within the statutory process.

In 2007-8 the Greater Manchester Transportation Unit upgraded the traffic lights and their control equipment as part of a modernisation programme. This work should make the cost of the scheme less than it could have been. The added “all red phase” is likely to be funded out of Worsley and Boothstown’s devolved highways grant (£100k per annum in 2006-7 and 2007-8).
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